KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 8th May 2018 
Members present:- Colin Brown, Stephen Muir, Maureen Sharp, David Mann, Mike Buckley, Kath Richardson   

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh, 
Police present:- None, report received after the meeting. 

Apologies:-Ewan Fraser, Cllr Ronnie Tait
Minutes of last meeting:- Agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- Litter picking, Archie Dryburgh said that there is a 6 week trial by Keep Scotland Beautiful taking place. D&G Council have been picking up litter for the last 3 weekends on the A75. McDonalds and Costa have donated £3 million towards the cost of litter picking nationwide. Several villages are asking for a designated litter pick day.  
Chairman’s report:- .
Nothing further to report after AGM report. 
Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

Since the year end we have received £2269.25 including £2,000 wind farm grant towards the refurbishment of the wooden floors. We have paid out £298.22 leaving a balance of £8798.21 but the bill for the floors hasn’t been paid yet. 

The next meeting of the Annandale & Eskdale Federation of Community Councils is here in the Hall on 24th May at 7pm.  

Junction 21 update:-

Colin has sent an email to Oliver Mundell to see if there has been any update from Transport Scotland, Oliver’s secretary said an email has been sent to Transport Scotland but no reply has been received yet.
Any other business:-

At the meeting on 14th November 2017 Maureen said that she had reported that on 4th October 2017 she had phoned the Roads Dept about speeding in Hollee and was told that we would be put on the list for traffic measuring, she rang about this again on 2nd May and got a reply by email saying we are still on the waiting list. 

On 26th March Maureen attended a meeting in Gretna about sports facilities in Gretna and we’ve been asked to give our support to the group trying to get funding. The Community Councillors agreed to offer support on the grounds that the facilities would be available to all in the communities.
We have had a card from the Primary School Parent Council thanking us for all of our support given to the school.

Seven residents from the village attended the meeting to raise concerns relating to the construction of a driveway and caravan park on an area owned by travelers where planning permission was refused 2 years ago. Archie Dryburgh said that the Planning Enforcement Officer could visit and SEPA should be contacted about the dumping of the materials from the area being dug out.   

Date and time of next meeting:- Tuesday 8th September 2018 at 7 pm.  
